
Intercessions for the week beginning 29 May 

ECUMENICAL CYCLE OF PRAYER FOR THE NATIONS OF THE WORLD: 
Angola, Mozambique 
 

THE ANGLICAN COMMUNION: 
- 2022 Lambeth Conference, 26 July – 8 August, Convenor, Archbishop Justin Welby 
The Anglican Church of Korea, Primate of Korea and Bishop of Seoul, The Most 
Revd Peter Kyongho Lee 
 

PRAYER CONCERNS: 
- An end to the war in Ukraine and a just and lasting peace in the region 
- Victims of gun violence and their families and friends 
- for maintaining and advancing literacy across the globe 
 

CHRIST CHURCH: 
- Give thanks for all who made a contribution to Saturday’s Street Party through 
the giving of time, talent and money.  
- Inaugural chaplaincy council meeting for 2022/23 on Wednesday 
- Those in training for ministry in the church: Lynn Finnegan, Gabe Byng, Frank 
Sauer, Charles Bishop, Gwen Allison 
- Those recently or getting married esp. Oliver Dass & Vera Bauer, Alexandra 
Csuriova & David Knapper 
 

FOR THOSE WHO IN THIS TRANSITORY LIFE ARE IN TROUBLE, SORROW,  
NEED, SICKNESS OR ANY OTHER ADVERSITY 
NAME REQUESTED 
Rorisang Matabane   Refilwe Mthimunye 
Neal Hillermann  Jan Hillermann 
Patsy Mason  Lucille Curran 
Sandra Peniston-Bird  Betty Gruber 
 
NAME 
Franz-Josef Fiswick   Frank Sauer 
Margaret Djurisic  Miya Komori 
Marty Siwy  Richard and Alfred Siwy 
Tatiana Hartzell  Geney and Melly 
Willy Krepelka  Gabriele Tschirk 
 
 

Sunday Readings: Pentecost 
Genesis 11.1-9, Psalm 104.26-end, Acts 2.1-21, John 14.9-17, (25-27) 

 

 

 

 
The Revd Canon Patrick Curran, Chaplain 

The Revds Mike Waltner & Dr Robert Kinney,  
Hon. Assistant Curates 

office@christchurchvienna.org, 01/7148900 
 
 

 
 

 

The 7th Sunday of Easter  
The Sunday after Ascension Day – 29 May 2022  

Please take the wrap home with you and keep the church 
and its ministry in your prayers. 

 



Services at Christ Church 
Services in Church 

 

Sundays  08.30    Holy Communion, BCP 1662 
10.30     Sung Eucharist    

        18.00                   Six o’clock service  
Tuesdays    08.30      Morning Prayer     
Wednesdays    09.30      Holy Communion 
 

Services via Zoom 
 

Tuesdays 1815  Evening Prayer 
Thursdays 1815  Evening Prayer 
Sundays 1030  Sung Eucharist 
 

To access a service or an event via Zoom using the 
following link. Copy and paste if necessary:   
Zoom ID 808 226 2476, www.ccv-services.org 
 ________________________________________ 

 

Telephone (church office) 01 714 8900  
Postal address: Jaurèsgasse 12, 1030 Wien 

office@christchurchvienna.org 
Visit our website under "Christ Church 
@Home": www.ccvathome.org There you will find the 
link required for all services and can access the Zoom 
video conference app, orders of service, sermons, and 
liturgies. 

www.christchurchvienna.org 
twitter.com/CCVienna; We are also on Facebook. 

 

The weekly Bible study on Thursdays is looking at the 
Book of the Prophet Amos, the third of the twelve 
minor prophets of the Hebrew Scriptures. We will 
explore its impact, composition, and the nature of 
prophets and prophecies. Do please join us!  Thursdays 
on Zoon at 7pm. Charles. Link:  www.ccv-services.org 

 

A rota for volunteering for Sunday refreshments after 
the 10.30 Sunday service is hanging on the porch 
notice-board. Please sign up. 
 

Dates for your diaries 
April 24, 1030 Kids’ Church resumed 
April 28, 1900 Bible study resumed 
May 27, 1600 Memorial Service, Marty Siwy 
May 28 Christ Church STREET PARTY 
May 31, 1900 Soundings resumes: Charles Bishop 
               The Theology of the Hymns of Charles Wesley  
June 1, 1830 Chaplaincy Council 
June 3, 1700 Memorial service, Tatiana Hartzell 
June 7, 1900 Soundings: Operation Mobilisation; 

Spreading the Gospel Gwen Allison 
June 8, 1915   Reading Group: Death and the 

Penguin, Andrey Kurkov 
June 10 Lange Nacht der Kirchen 
June 11, 1000    How to Study the Bible #8 
June 17-19 Annual CCV retreat at the Benedictine 

monastery of Göttweig. See below 
 

Opening hours, Christ Church Shop 
Tuesdays to Thursdays from 09:30 to 16:00  
Fridays 09.30 to 13.00. We will be delighted to 
receive donations of saleable items: to arrange drop 
off or collection. Email: 
bazaar@christchurchvienna.org  
 

Retreat June 17-19 2022, Good (God) Companions will 
be led by Bishop Martin Wharton. Bishop Martin will 
be looking at people known and unknown who have 
been an example of, and an inspiration for, Christian 
living / discipleship. Register with Andrew Rooke.  
 
Benedictine monastery/Göttweig 
https://www.stiftgoettweig.at/ 
 
The Rule of Saint Benedict 
Ora et labora et lege / Pray and work and read 
Here is a link to the Rule in English. 
https://www.solesmes.com/sites/default/files/u
pload/pdf/rule_of_st_benedict.pdf 
 

The Social Committee needs your help for the Lange 
Nacht der Kirchen on 10 June. Alongside the 
programme in the church we will be serving drinks and 
food in the garden throughout the evening. We need 
people to welcome the visitors and also to serve on the 
bar, as well as teams for setting up from 4.30 onwards 
and clearing up at the end. This will be a wonderful 
evening for everyone to be involved in so please do 
come forward and email me at: 
rosalindshakespear1@hotmail.com   
 
Masks, the Common Cup and Collections 
 

By God's grace, we have reached another turning 
point in this pandemic. On Sunday 22 May, the 
common cup was restored. It symbolises our unity in 
Christ. We no longer require masks to be worn during 
the service. Note this is the common cup. Intinction 
(dipping the bread into the wine) is no longer possible 
for hygienic reasons and as directed by the bishops.  If 
you feel uncertain about drinking from the chalice 
continuing to receive the bread only is perfectly 
acceptable. Leave the altar rail once the person on 
your right has received or the cup bearer has moved to 
the next but one person. It is good to acknowledge the 
cup and Christ’s presence in the bread and the wine. 
Should you have an active respiratory infection of any 
sort, we ask that you exercise caution and refrain from 
the common cup.  
 

We will also began taking up a collection according to 
our earlier practice. There is now a card reader in 
church for people to make donations electronically. 
 

If you would like to continue to wear a mask please do. 
Our principle throughout the pandemic was and is to 
ensure that as many people as possible can worship in 
church in good conscience. Except for the first 
lockdown, we have held regular services in church and 
on most Sundays, three services. 
  


